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The Metropolitan Civil Service Commission met for a Public Hearing on August 9, 2016 in the Howard Office 
Building – Sonny West Room, 700 2

nd
 Ave S, Nashville, Tennessee, 37210, at approximately 8:49 a.m. 

 
 Commission Members present: Chairman William H. Farmer, Vice-Chairman R. Steve Corbitt, Jo Ann North, 

and Ethan Link  
 
Members Not Present: D. Billye Sanders 
 
Other Members present: Ms. Veronica T. Frazier, Director of Human Resources – Secretary to the  
 Commission and Ms. Nicki Eke, Metro Legal Department – Attorney to the  
 Commission 
 
 
Chairman Farmer called the meeting to order.  Human Resources Assistant Director Michael Taylor was present 

before the Commission to discuss the rule revisions.   

Human Resources Assistant Director Taylor stated, as a result of some changes to Section 9 of the Civil Service 

Rules, Davidson County Sheriff’s Office Special Provisions, Civil Service Rule Section 5.7 required some cleanup. 

These revisions have been reviewed and approved by the Metropolitan Legal and Finance Departments, SEIU, and 

Director of Human Resources.   

 

Section 5.7 – Special Pay Provisions  A. Overtime Pay  F. Holiday Pay 

A. Overtime Pay - Add the calculation for straight time pay.  

F. Holiday Pay –Remove the redundant sentence regarding Sheriff’s Office employee holiday pay.  

 
 
With no additional questions raised by the Commission or comments from the public, the meeting adjourned at 8:54 
a.m.   
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